
July 15, 2025 
 

The regular monthly meeting was called to order by President Gene Radder at 6:30 PM with the Pledge 

of Allegiance.  Prayer was said by Radder. 

 

Roll:  Gene Radder, Dan Gintner, Bob Schnell, Dan Stephani, Scott Stebnitz, and John Thews 

Also present: Rebecca Abrams, Al Bonfigt, and Chris Schaller; Paul Broeckert 

Absent: Rich Galien 

 

Minutes of the June 17, 2025, Regular Board Meeting were approved as presented and minutes of the 

June 17, 2025, Safety Committee meeting was accepted into the record. The motion was made by 

Stebnitz, seconded by Gintner. Motion carried.    

 

A motion was made by Thews, seconded by Schnell to approve the Treasurer’s Report as presented and 

to pay Checks #22313 - #22342 and electronic payments in the amount of $58,300.85. Motion carried.   

 

There was no public input. 

 

Paul Broeckert was present to discuss his ordinance violation and concerns he has regarding his 

neighbor’s property.  The board discussed the issues at both Paul’s property and his neighbors.  The 

board expressed to Paul that he needed to move his fence and make it compliant with village ordinance.  

Paul’s neighbor will be held accountable for his property violations as well.  The police department will 

send a reminder letter to both parties in respect of their individual property violations. 

 

The board reviewed the CMAR responses issued by the DNR. 

 

The board reviewed the updated CMOM. A motion was made by Stebnitz, seconded by Stephani to 

approve the CMOM as presented. Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Thews, seconded by Stephani to approve the purchase of a new computer for 

use at the utility laboratory. Motion carried. 

 

The board was updated on the WDF Property.  No progress was made; another email was sent to the 

village attorney. 

 

The board was updated on the sale of the village Parking Lot.  The village should receive all the legal 

paperwork by the end of July.  It will then be sent to the village attorney for review. 

 

The Finance Committee is scheduled to meet on July 22 at 5:15 PM to review ordinance updates and 

Public Works Applications. 

 

The Park Commission Chairman requested the baseball club be able to host a tournament on Saturday, 

August 2.  They would like to have a police officer present during the tournament to help slow the speeds 

along County Highway C. 

 



Chris stated that WET testing is scheduled for the week of July 21. The board discussed options 

regarding the section of West Street south of Church Street.  The village will research the procedure to 

vacate that section of road.  Currently, there is one house at the end of that road, located in the Town of 

Eaton. The brush drop-off site needs to be resurfaced.  Chris will look into some cost estimates 

associated with this. 

 

Chief Bonfigt requested a baseball schedule for next year’s season so the department can coordinate 

their schedules. 

 

There was no correspondence. 

 

A motion was made by Stephani, seconded by Gintner to adjourn. Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 

7:52 PM.  

 

 

 

 

 

Gene Radder, Village President                               Rebecca J Abrams, Clerk-Treasurer 


